
 

 

 

 

 

City Hall        September 5, 2023 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the regular Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, 
September 5, 2023 following hearing on budget to exceed revenue neutral rate and 2024 budget. Meeting was 
called to order by Mayor James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Rick Towers and Vern Sumner. Todd Reeves was 
absent. 
 
Also present was Thomas Sipp. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the August 21, 2023 meeting as written was seconded by Rick 
Towers and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Amazon.com    $   167.47 Big Whiskey’s   $     20.58 
 Century Business Technologies       303.27 Hilton Branson Convention Cnt      281.72 
 Hog Wild Pit Bar-B-Q        267.25 Panda Express          10.68 
 Premier Farm & Home     1,535.92 Raising Canes          15.95 
 Saltgrass Steak House          61.83 Twilio           46.17 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh      1,313.18 EFTPS-FICA     2,612.96 
 EMPower Retirement        467.30 Grace Hier        150.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        625.86 KPERS      1,766.82 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,802.59 Tracey Taylor        351.95 
 Taylor Morelli      1,131.47 Lisa Stum     1,572.15 
 Chance Stum      1,296.37 Randall Anderson       739.98 
 Douglas Schreiner     1,016.83 Harry Hammer III         31.98 
 Tina Dick      1,110.90 Frederick White        345.33 
 Jacob Akin         149.86 David Vaughn          65.11 
 Thomas Sipp      2,010.48 Alan Streit        600.27 
 James Meyer         554.10 Tracey Taylor        157.35 
 Bukaty Companies LLC        210.00 Doug’s Pharmacy         40.71 
 Ivan Wishkeno           75.90 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.          4.80 
 Loren VanVleck           77.66 Lowe’s            13.26 
 Madison Halderman          75.90 MARC         184.77 
 Rebecca Sage & Joseph Jaworski        75.90 AFLAC         228.54 
 Rossville Auto Supply          32.89 Stephen M. Connelly, CPA, PC   4,995.00 
 Evergy       1,753.92 Holston Creek Welding       192.00 



 The Topeka Metro News        83.00 Universal Chemical LLC      334.80 
 Shawnee Co Solid Waste Dept.    8,364.14 Wehner’s Thriftway    1,058.75 
 Yahoo            23.99 WTC         964.90 
 Zoom Communications Inc.         15.99 
 TOTAL     41,390.50 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $41,390.50 was seconded by Vernon Sumner and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Mayor reported that he had talked to owner of property on the corner of W. Adrian and Orange Street about trees 
and cleaning of lot.  
 
Council discussed gravel ramp off of the cul-de-sac in the 500 block of Main Street. 
 
Police Chief Thomas Sipp reviewed police department report detailing activity and actions taken by the 
department including plans for homecoming parade, football games and abatement notice at 615 Green Street as 
well as discussion of school zones and school crossings.  
 
Alan Zlatnik arrived at 6:23pm 
 
Utility Superintendent reported that they should be setting the poles for the lighting at Campbell Field in a couple 
weeks and that he had ordered signs for the Park.  
 
Council discussed costs for renewal of dog pound license. Following discussion motion by Vern Sumner to renew 
pound license was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried.  
 
Council inquired about status of fire damaged structure at 402 Main Street. No information was available. Council 
requested that Jeffrey Overmyer contact owner regarding status. 
 
Proposed 2024 budget was presented for approval. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve 2024 budget was 
seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 

Moton by Rick Towers to adopt Resolution 23-08-05 resolving that the City of Rossville shall levy a property tax 

rate exceeding the Revenue Neutral Rate of 44.258 mills was seconded by Vernon Sumner and carried. 

 

Application for demolition permit for shed at 617 Pearl Street was presented. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to 

approve permit was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 

 
Council discussed advertising signs at Campbell Field. Following discussion council requested that signs in need 
of repair or for closed/changed businesses be removed and application for new signs would need to be submitted. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:13pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


